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Tēnā Koutou,  
 
It was lovely to welcome everyone  back to school on Monday at our mihi whakatau. 
Thank you to Cooper Boddie who spoke on behalf of the school. There were a lot of 
happy faces arriving at school. 
 
At the end of last term we farewelled Kendra Morrow who has been a teacher aide 
working alongside many of our tamariki. Kendra left to have her baby and we thank her 
for her mahi and wish her well with the addition to her whānau. We are very fortunate to 
welcome Mel MacDonald as the new teacher aide. Mel will be working on Wednesday 
and Thursday each week.  
 
We also welcomed some new students to Piopio Primary. I would like to extend a warm 
welcome to our new families. It is lovely to have you join us. Our current roll is 158. We 
expect the roll will be 160 before the end of the year.  
 
Today Miss Stokes has taken a team to participate in the Ki o Rahi tournament at Piopio 
College. I know they will represent the school well and look forward to seeing their 
results. 
 
Next week the Piopio Blue team will be competing in the King Country Rugby Union 
rippa tournament in Taupō. Thank you to Jacob Hiriaki and Nicola Mahoney for coaching 
and managing the team. Last year we were runner up, I am wondering if we can win this 
year? No matter what I know we will be proud of their achievements.  
 
Organisation for our calf club day is well underway. Classroom crafts are having the 
finishing touches added and the tamariki are excitedly talking about the pets they are 
bringing on the day. Thank you to Lee Alcock for sharing her expertise with the tamariki 
on Wednesday when she gave a floral demonstration to the tamariki. This will help give 
the tamariki ideas for their entries next week. 
 
We are incredibly fortunate to have so many talented staff members at Piopio Primary 
School. Not only do they contribute so much to the school, but give and participate to the 
community. Lee Alcock is away from school at the moment competing in the National 
Masters Squash tournament. We wish her all the best in her competition. 
 

Another of our teacher aides who contribute to the community is Vicki Coll. You 
may have read a recent article in the King Country News about Vicki and her 
years of organising the Te Kūiti miniball competition. This year 40 of our 
tamariki are playing miniball. Without the volunteer work of Vicki and the rest of 
the miniball organisers our tamariki would not have these opportunities. I want 
to thank them for their continuing efforts. In the first weekend of the holidays, 
Vicki organised for her son Connor and 2 of his basketball friends to run a 
coaching day. Connor played for the Southland Sharks and started his 
basketball career playing miniball in Te Kūiti. 
 

Finally, I know many of you have added our final prize giving to your calendars. 
We can now confirm it will start at 1:30pm on Wednesday the 11th of 
December. 

 
 
Sue Coyle 
Tumuaki/Principal 
 
 
 
 

What's happening… 

This Week’s News... 

Happy B’day to...  

 

 

Fri 25th Oct 

 

11th to 15th Nov 

 

Friday 15th Nov 

 

Friday 22 Nov 

 

25th & 26th Nov 

 

Wed 11th Dec @ 1.30pm 

 

Fri 13th Dec 
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Harlen Brice 
India Brooks 
Beau Burr 

Ngatai Rauputu 
Siris Kino 

Millie Bates 
Sierra Kendrick 

 
 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please DO NOT use the staff  
carpark as a drop off / pick up 

zone in the mornings and  
after school  




